




 

 

2800 Ponce De Leon Boulevard, Suite 1300 

Coral Gables, Florida 33134 

 

www.perkinswill.com 

City of Coral Gables 

Board of Architecture Committee 

427 Biltmore Way, 2nd Floor 

Coral Gables, Florida 33134 

Re: Board of Architecture Application for 2801 Salzedo Street, Coral Gables, Florida 33134 

Statement of Use – Architecture & Landscape |  AB21087261  
 

Dear Board of Architecture Committee Members, 

Property Information  

Property name:   2801 Salzedo Street, Coral Gables, Florida 33134 

Site Area:   1.5 Acres (63,000 Square Feet) 

Number of Stories:  5 

Year (s) constructed:  1973 

Land Use Category:  Commercial High-Rise Intensity Ordinance No. 2016-52 

Zoning District:     Commercial Ordinance No. 2016-51: Now MX-3 Ordinance 

2021-07 
  

This building was until recently the City of Coral Gables Police and Fire Department. We propose 

to repurpose the structure as the new showroom for Mercedes-Benz of Coral Gables and to 

house inventory that is currently on surface lots on Valencia and Andalusia Avenues. 
 

This Board of Architecture review is for the shell and core only; the design of the future tenant 

space is not part of this scope; the tenant improvements will be submitted for city approvals 

at a future date.   
 

The design of the new showroom for Mercedes Benz of Coral Gables respects the existing 

design, volumetrics and general detailing of the Police and Fire Building. The existing exterior 

finish of the building consists of a combination of painted stucco and brick veneer over a 

concrete structure.  The proposed scope for the new exterior includes replacing the brick veneer 

with a painted-stucco finish (needed to achieve a water-tight envelope), replacement of the 

existing glazing with new hurricane impact glass, select application of aluminum metal 

cladding, and select additional glass areas on the east and west facades of the fire station 

(please refer to the Board of Architecture set of design drawings for details). The existing 

concrete pedestrian canopy will be patched, painted, and maintained in its current design. 
 

The existing site has a basement level occupying a majority of the property with building and 

structured garage above.  There are existing landscape planters on the ground level and on 

specific areas of the garage.  

Please refer to the Board of Architecture submittal package for the core and shell renovation 

drawings as well as the landscape improvements to 2801 Salzedo Street. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Neyda S. Otero 

Senior Project Manager | Perkins&Will 

 

Date: 8.11.2021 
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